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I. by the commission

A. Statement, Findings of Fact, and Conclusions

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of the filing made by the City of Fort Collins (Fort Collins) on January 31, 2013, providing additional information as required by Decision No. C12-0582 mailed on June 4, 2012. 

2. No responses were provided to Fort Collins’ filing.

3. In its initial application (Application) requesting authority to install new traffic signal heads at the existing intersection of Swallow Road and McClelland Drive and to interconnect to and preempt that traffic signal with the existing BNSF Railway Company (BNSF) railroad crossing signal, Fort Collins did not provide all of the information necessary for us to make a determination of whether the preemption timings proposed by Fort Collins were appropriate for the Swallow Road crossing.

4. Fort Collins provided enough additional information regarding the future traffic signal operations that we are now able to perform the necessary analysis regarding the adequacy of the proposed preemption timings for the Swallow Road crossing.

5. We have reviewed Fort Collins’ calculations in light of the new data provided and performed our own calculations as a check.  The preemption timings proposed by Fort Collins should be adequate for clearing vehicles away from the BNSF tracks and will be approved.  Any vehicles traveling eastbound that are stopped by the crossing gates will block the pedestrian/bicycle trail.  This is the existing condition today.  There appears to be enough storage distance between the crossing and McClelland Drive that if a 74’ design vehicle is stopped by the crossing gate at the crossing that McClelland Drive will not be blocked during a train event at the crossing.

6. We find that good cause exists to grant the remaining part of the Application by approval of the proposed preemption timings for the Swallow Road crossing.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The preemption timings included in the application filed by the City of Fort Collins on March 19, 2012, seeking authority to install new traffic signal heads at the existing intersection of Swallow Road and McClelland Drive and to interconnect to and preempt that traffic signal with the existing railroad crossing signal at the crossing of Swallow Road with the BNSF Railway Company for the new bus rapid transit guideway are approved.

2. The 20-day period provided for in § 40-6-114, C.R.S., within which to file applications for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration, begins on the first day following the effective date of this Order.

3. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further orders in this Docket as necessary.

4. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
March 7, 2013.

	(S E A L)

[image: image1.png]



ATTEST: A TRUE COPY


[image: image2.wmf] 

 

 


Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


JOSHUA B. EPEL
________________________________


JAMES K. TARPEY
________________________________



PAMELA J. PATTON
________________________________

Commissioners




2

_1219490348.doc
[image: image1.png]Lo




[image: image2.png]





 












